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Lily Pond Maintenance – Woodmead Hole 5
As part of our ongoing efforts to improve the course, we have 
started focused maintenance on the Lily Pond next to Hole 5 at 
Woodmead. This feature is central to the visual and strategic 
identity of Stroke 1, and we are eager to see it revitalised. 

The work involves removing invasive reeds and excess vegetation 
that have accumulated over time. This will enhance both the 
ecological health of the dam and the visual appeal of the hole. 

To carry out this work safely, the pond is currently being drained, 
with reed removal, general clean-up, and repairs to the 
surrounding wall to follow. 

To minimise disruption to play, the Yellow, White, and Blue tees 
have been moved forward during this period. You may also notice a 
strong odour while the dam is drained, thank you for your 
understanding.

We thank you for your understanding during this short-term 
disruption and look forward to presenting a cleaner, more refined 
course feature in due course.

Thank you, 
Golf Management


